

LTC 6-PRACTICE TEST 3

I. Choose the word which is pronounced differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|--------------------|-------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. <u>chem</u> istry | B. <u>ch</u> air | C. <u>couch</u> | D. <u>ch</u> ildren |
| 2. A. <u>st</u> udent | B. <u>bus</u> | C. <u>du</u> ty | D. <u>u</u> nit |
| 3. A. <u>hou</u> se | B. <u>abou</u> t | C. <u>cou</u> try | D. <u>ou</u> r |
| 4. A. <u>clothes</u> | B. <u>watch</u> es | C. <u>benches</u> | D. <u>class</u> es |
| 5. A. <u>clock</u> | B. <u>come</u> | C. <u>class</u> | D. <u>ci</u> ty |

II. Choose the word that is different from the rest in each group.

- | | | | |
|---------------|------------|------------|-----------|
| 1. A. teacher | B. brother | C. farmer | D. doctor |
| 2. A. watches | B. brushes | C. teaches | D. goes |
| 3. A. meat | B. fish | C. beef | D. tea |
| 4. A. knee | B. gray | C. nose | D. toe |
| 5. A. have | B. eat | C. is | D. play |

III. Read the following passage and choose the correct answer to the questions.

There are different ways to keep fit. One of the most important ways is by exercising. Exercising must be done regularly. The amount of exercise done each time is dependent on the free time that a person has. Exercises can be done from twenty minutes to an hour. Sometimes, daily five-minute exercises are just as effective.

Exercising can take place both indoors and outdoors. Those who exercise indoors often **do so** in the comfort of gymnasiums. They train on equipment that has been specifically designed for the different parts of the body. Sometimes, games can also be played indoors. Badminton courts and even some swimming pools are found indoors.

There are many different types of outdoor exercises. These include tennis, cycling and even rock climbing. Most people enjoy outdoor activities because they like being in the sun or are attracted to its sense of peace and quiet. Yet there are others who like the wind blowing against them. Some of these activities are only suitable for people who love adventure.

The type of exercise a person takes up often depends on his lifestyle and personality. It is important that a person find an exercise that is suitable for him.

1. According to the passage, why do some people spend less time exercising?

- A. Five minutes is effective for them B. They do not have much free time
C. Gymnasiums are expensive D. They keep fit not by exercising

2. Which of the following is not a place for indoor exercise as mentioned in the passage?

- A. Tennis courts B. Badminton courts
C. Swimming pools D. Gymnasiums

3. Which statement is TRUE according to the passage?

- A. People should exercise from time to time
B. Outdoor exercises are more popular than indoor exercises
C. Rock climbing is suitable for more adventurous people
D. Facilities in gymnasiums are not effective

4. The highlighted phrase "**do so**" in the passage refers to.

- A. take place B. exercise indoors
C. exercise outdoors D. train on equipment

5. Which of the following influences the particular type of exercise a person takes up?

- A. Health B. Income C. Occupation D. Lifestyle

IV. Complete the following passage with these words

fire	works	parades	festivities	dancing	costumes
------	-------	---------	-------------	---------	----------

"Carnaval" is the most famous holiday in Brazil, and the biggest carnival in the world. Except

for industrial production, retail establishments such as malls, and carnival- related businesses, the country stops completely for almost a week and (1).....take place, day and night, mainly in coastal cities. There are lots of street (2)with amazingly decorated lorries (called floats) and people dressed in colourful (3) Everywhere you go there are samba bands playing and people (4) Right through the night the festivities continue with more dancing and music and (5)displays which light up the night sky. The carnival attracts millions and millions of people, including foreigners, every year.

V. Read the passage and choose one word or phrase to fill in each blank

In the past, it was common for three or more (1)to live together in the same roof. Nowadays, most elderly people live (2)their own. They generally stay in contact with their children or grandchildren, but might live in the different part of the country. People also live longer, often 20 years after they have (3)from their job. Modern American culture tends to value youth rather than age. This creates an interesting challenge for older people and for the country.

American families also have troubles. They are the divorce rate, the fact that working mothers might have (4) time with their children, and the problems that parents and children sometimes misunderstand each other. (5), family is still at the centre of most people's lives.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|--------------|------------|--------------|
| 1. A. generations | B. peoples | C. classes | D. nations |
| 2. A. at | B. on | C. with | D. by |
| 3. A. stopped | B. saved | C. retired | D. given up |
| 4. A. a few | B. fewer | C. less | D. much |
| 5. A. Although | B. Otherwise | C. However | D. Therefore |

VI. Choose the sentence that is closest in meaning to the sentence given in each of the following questions.

- "You damaged my laptop, Tom!" said John.**
 - John accused Tom of damaging his laptop
 - John accused to Tom for damaging his laptop
 - John accused with Tom to have damaged his laptop
 - John accused Tom to damage his laptop
- This is the first time she has attended such an enjoyable birthday party.**
 - She has never attended such an enjoyable birthday party before
 - Her attendance at the first birthday party was enjoyable
 - She had the first enjoyable birthday party
 - She has ever attended such an enjoyable birthday party before
- John is studying hard. He doesn't want to fail the next exam.**
 - John is studying hard in order to not to fail the next exam
 - John is studying hard in order that he not fail the next exam
 - John is studying hard in order not to fail the next exam
 - John is studying hard so as to fail the next exam
- Father has been working all day. He must be tired now.**
 - Father must work all day and tired now
 - I think Father was tired all day working
 - I'm sure that Father is tired after working all day
 - Father thinks he is tired now because he has been working all day
- The test we did last time was more difficult than this one.**
 - The test we have done this time is not difficult at all
 - This test is not as difficult as the one we did last time
 - We did an easy test last time and a difficult one this time

D. This time we have to do the most difficult test of all

VII. Choose the best answer

1. Could you move your car? You're.....the way of the entrance!

- A. on B. in C. at D. to

2. Three of the words below go together with "HEAD" to make new words. Which word does NOT?

- A. ache B. man C. master D. line

3. What does the following mobile text (cell phone SMS) abbreviation mean: LOL?

- A. I am crying B. Laughing out loud
C. I'm going to be late D. I love you lots

4. "Did you know Jim's getting married next week?" - ".....Who to?"

- A. Really? B. Is he? C. Never D. All are correct

5. - How do you say the following time? - 2:57

- A. It's nearly 3 o'clock B. It's just before 3 o'clock
C. It's just coming up to 3 o'clock D. All are correct

6. Which option is NOT correct? "....., I can't hear myself think."

- A. Turn it down B. Turn the music down
C. Turn down the music D. Turn down it

7. Which of the following ways of saying 6x3 is NOT correct?

- A. Six times three B. Six multiplied by three
C. Six add three D. Six by three

8. "When can you get it all done? " - "....."

- A. "How does next Monday sound? B. Two hours ago
C. I used to do it on Monday D. How much time do I need?

9. Which of the following is the function of this sentence: "I'd love to come, but I'm already going out that evening."

- A. Offering to do something B. Apologizing
C. Declining an invitation D. Giving advice

10. "Jane didn't look well today, did she? " - "....."

- A. I am afraid not B. No, she seemed ill
C. Yes, she seemed sick D. A and B

11. "I am very much obliged to you for helping my family." - "....."

- A. My pleasure B. That's all right
C. You're welcome D. A & C are correct

12. Which of these is the opposite of straight?

- A. beautiful B. crooked C. definite D. self - conscious

13. "Would you mind turning your stereo down?" - "....."

- A. I'm really sorry! I'm not paying attention
B. Oh, I'm sorry! I didn't realize that
C. No, I don't
D. Yes, I do

14. Which of these is the synonym of necessary?

- A. essential B. difficult C. expensive D. wasteful

15. Where there is a will, there is a.....

- A. road B. way C. money D. happiness

VIII. Choose the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

1. Mike: "....." Maria: "Thank you. We are proud of him."

- A. This gift is for your kid B. Can we take a photo of your child?
C. Your kid is naughty D. Your child is just adorable!

2. John: "I've passed my final exam." Tom: "....."

- A. Good luck B. Congratulations!
C. That's a good idea D. It's nice of you to say so

3. Tim: "I don't think I can do this one." John: "....."

- A. Not at all B. Oh, come on! Have a go! C. No way D. I hope not

4. George and Frankie are talking about their hobbies.

George: "In my opinion, action films are exciting." Frankie: "....."

- A. There's no doubt about it B. Yes, you can do it
C. What an opinion! D. Your opinion is exactly

5. Thomas and Peter are meeting after a long time.

Thomas: "How have you been recently?" Peter: "....."

- A. Pretty busy, I think B. I am working here
C. By car, usually D. I am going on holiday next week

